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 Agenda Item: 9  

Report to: Birmingham Health & Wellbeing Board 

Date: 16th March 2021 

TITLE: BIRMINGHAM INTEGRATED CARE PARTNERSHIP – 
REFRESH OF VISION 

Organisation Birmingham City Council 

Presenting Officer Professor Graeme Betts CBE, Chair of Birmingham 
Integrated Partnership Board 

  

Report Type:  Information 

 

1. Purpose: 

1.1 To update the HWBB on the refresh of the vision for the Birmingham Integrated 
Care Partnership (formerly the Birmingham Older People Partnership). 

 

2. Implications: 

BHWB Strategy Priorities 
Childhood Obesity  

Health Inequalities X 

Joint Strategic Needs Assessment  

Creating a Healthy Food City  

Creating a Mentally Healthy City  

Creating an Active City  

Creating a City without Inequality  

Health Protection  

 

3. Recommendation 

 

3.1  That the Board notes the refreshed vision for BICP. 
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4. Report Body 

         
 Background 
 
4.1 The Birmingham Older People Programme (BOPP) was established in 2018 to 

tackle failures in the system that were acknowledged as letting down the people 
of Birmingham. 

4.2 Since then the partnership has developed and has made much progress in 
terms of building stronger relationships for planning and delivery.  

4.3 Strong progress has been made in delivering against the programme priorities – 
in particular in respect of the Early Intervention programme  which has delivered 
a transformation in how partners work together to put the person at the centre 
and to promote “home first” as the default outcome for citizens who experience, 
or who are at risk of, the need for acute care. Good progress has been made 
against the other elements of the original programme vision – Prevention and 
Ongoing Personalised Support. 

4.4 Following the conclusion of Phase 1 of the Early Intervention programme - in 
late summer 2020 - the BOPP board felt that the time was right to refresh the 
Board’s vision and priorities. To this end the Board undertook a review in 
Autumn 2020. 

4.5 The refreshed vision arising from the review is attached as Appendix 1. 

4.6 The key outcomes of the review were: 

• A new name – Birmingham Integrated Care Partnership; reflecting that the 
scope of activity goes beyond the older adult cohort; 

• Reaffirming a commitment to personalised care as the cornerstone of our 
programme; 

• Three priority workstreams: 

o Early Intervention 
o Care Homes 
o Neighbourhood Integration 

4.7 Two additional cross-cutting themes of End of Life and Mental Health that need 
to be integrated across the three priority workstreams.  

4.8 Appendix 1 provides further detail on the key actions for the priority 
workstreams. 
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5. Compliance Issues 

5.1 HWBB Forum Responsibility and Board Update 

5.1.1 BICP is accountable to both HWBB and to the STP Board. BICP is responsible 
for delivery of the STP Ageing Well portfolio in Birmingham.  

 

5.2 Management Responsibility 

5.2.1 The BICP programme is managed on behalf of system partners by BCC Adults 
Social Care Directorate.  

 

6. Risk Analysis 

Identified Risk Likelihood Impact Actions to Manage Risk 

N/A    

 

Appendices 

Appendix 1 – BICP Vision 

 
 
The following people have been involved in the preparation of this board paper: 
 
Michael Walsh, Head of Service – Commissioning ASC 


